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Update on TUNING ‘Nursing’ for the FEPI Meeting September 2007.
I am delighted to report the provisional outcomes of the Validation Conference for the TUNING Nursing Competences and Brochure. The Tuning Nursing group is always pleased to work with FEPI and hopes to continue the collaborations to work towards our mutually agreed goals. A recent communication from the DG Internal Market has provided much ‘food for thought’ and it is hoped to incorporate their comments within the final Tuning materials.

Thanks to the constructive collaboration and contributions from the panel members and stakeholders, the June validation meeting was very fruitful and the provisional outcomes are now being finalised. The draft key themes from the validation include:
· A recognition that the Nursing material was clear and concise and there was strong support for the establishment of the 1st cycle of Tuning for Nursing. Suggestions to improve the competences and written materials were subsequently endorsed by the Tuning Nursing Group.
· Agreement that the goal was to achieve a minimum level of education for Nursing at bachelor’s/1st cycle in Europe with Nurse Education comprising 240 ECTS, based in Higher Education institutions. 
· The important moves towards competence models of education and assessment and the use of modern technologies would require support and development. 

· Recommendations included:

· Further representation from those countries /stakeholders that had not been involved so far.

· Formation of a European advisory group to include the key stakeholders, namely the regulators/competent authorities, managers of nursing, educationalists, nursing associations, patient/service users and students of nursing.  
· The possible development of a country based advisory group to support and interact with the European group
· Further work on the role of ECTS and real nursing practice
· Further collaboration with stakeholders, DG Internal Market and the DG Education to initiate appropriate changes in the sectoral directive for nursing.   
· Generation of a “Tuning” definition for the modern role of the nurse in Europe.

· Continue the alignment of the competencies with the identified Dublin Descriptors
· Secure further funding to enable the collaborations to continue and work on the activities identified above.
In the Tuning follow up meeting it was decided to launch an electronic survey with the Tuning competences and key material to enable all stakeholders to engage with the competences. This will build upon the work achieved in Denmark and the Validation event. We hope that FEPI will help us to disseminate the survey to as many countries and organisations as possible.
Thank you once again for your support. Mary Gobbi and the Tuning Nursing Group.
September 19th 2007 Mary Gobbi


